	


This week, the IMO has issued MSC Circular 1402, entitled "Safety of Pilot Transfer Arrangements".

At the 88th session of the Maritime Safety Committee (MSC 88: 24 November to 3 December 2010), amendments to SOLAS Chapter V, Regulation 23, relating to pilot transfer arrangements, were adopted by resolution MSC.308(88). 
 
(For a previous article on the amendments in Weekly NEWS No. 23/2011 of 10 June Click here)

Readers should note that the amendments will enter into force on 1 July 2012.

         Equipment and arrangements for pilot transfer which are installed on or after 1 July 2012 shall comply with the requirements of this regulation.

         Except as provided otherwise, equipment and arrangements for pilot transfer which are provided on ships before 1 July 2012 shall at least comply with the requirements of regulation 17 or 23, as applicable, of the International Convention for the Safety of Life at Sea, 1974, in force prior to that date.

The more significant changes to SOLAS regulation V/23 are:

         A pilot ladder shall be certified by the manufacturer as complying with this regulation or with an international standard acceptable to the Organization. Ladders shall be inspected in accordance with SOLAS chapter I, regulations 6, 7 and 8;

         All pilot ladders used for pilot transfer shall be clearly identified with tags or other permanent marking so as to enable identification of each appliance for the purposes of survey, inspection and record keeping. A record shall be kept on the ship as to the date the identified ladder is placed into service and any repairs effected.

The Committee also agreed to encourage Member Governments to formally include pilot transfer arrangements as part of the safety equipment that their Port State Control Officers would be examining in the course of an initial Port State Control Inspection, with a view to minimising the risk of injury and loss of life in pilot transfer arrangements.

Consequently, at MSC 89 (11 to 20 May 2011), the issuance of MSC.1/Circ.1402 was approved, and Member Governments were invited to bring it and the above-mentioned requirements of SOLAS 74 concerning the safety of pilot transfer arrangements to the attention of duly authorised officials exercising Port State Control and other parties, as appropriate.

